

WORK STUDY SESSION MINUTES BOARD OF DIRECTORS MOUNT VERNON SCHOOL DISTRICT Wednesday, October 6, 2021, 5:00 p.m.

Madison Elementary School In-Person and via Zoom

The Board of Directors of the Mount Vernon School District, Skagit County, Washington, held a Work Study Session on Wednesday, September 15, 2021, 5:00 p.m., via Zoom call. In attendance were Directors Otos, Cailloux, Samora, Ragusa, and Coffey. A quorum was present. Also, in attendance were Superintendent Vivanco, several administrators, and members of the construction team. An interpreter was present.

The board received an update on the construction projects at the high school and planning for the LaVenture project. Jim Dugan, Parametrix, encouraged the board to begin looking forward to the next bond. He said the district, like most others, have a number of significant infrastructure needs and it is not too early to begin planning for a possible February 2024 or 2026 bond.

No action was taken and the meeting adjourned at 5:50 PM.

Larry Otos, President Board of Directors Ismael Vivanco Superintendent Secretary to the Board